                           Mount Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club

October 8, 2020

                                                                    Minutes

Present:  Gilda Allen, Elaine Arnold, Iona Black, Deborah Determan, Arminta Dovovan, Julie Harrison, Lorraine Leonard, Dot Lower, Linda Millette, Diana Morse, Esther Neckere, Pam Smart, Mary Woodruff 
Absent: Marilyn Berkut, Mary Elizabeth Cecil, Connie Dalpra, Lucille Gwynn, Joyce Meyer, Carol Ober
12:15: Testimonial: We’re asking that a member each month give a testimonial—to share information about themeselves, i.e., how long they have been in the club, when they joined, why, benefit received, friendships, gardening info, etc.  Diana She said her parents would often go to Behnke’s Nursery where she would overhear them talking to the salesmen about the different plants. Her interest was piqued when the salesman would identify and talk about all the various plants and trees. Diana went on to join our garden club and attend various courses, i.e., Landscape Design, Gardening Studies, etc., to increase her knowledge.  She joined many clubs and gained many new friends. She holds offices at the local and district level.

Pam, Julie, and Lorraine offered their lovely gardens for members to tour and refreshments would be provided.
Diana encouaged Esther to talk at the next meeting about all the interesting books she has read, i.e., The Plant Explorer about David Fairchild who brought cherry trees to D.C.  Elaine mentioned that it has aired on PBS.

1:00  Roll Call: 

Correction to Deborah’s name in last month’s minutes was accepted.

Civic Development: Pam and Lorraine.  The cleanup at Holloway Park is almost completed 
 Sunshine:  Arminta sent a birthday card to Mary Woodruff.  Arminta thanked members of the club for the driveby celebrating her 90th birthday!
Design:  Lorraine demonstrated how an inexpensive grapevine wreath can be decorated for each change of season.  She used evergreens, holly, and dry hydrangeas to make some very impressive arrangements.
Horticulture: Julie told us about a sensory garden.  We need to listen to the sounds from our garden as the wind blows.  Grasses blowing in the wind can be very calming.

Newsletter:  Mary and Pam mentioned that they need more articles.
Treasurer Report:  Dot reported $1,771.57 in our account after a donation of $50.00 to the Chesapeake Bay Foundation.
 Yearbook: Deborah informed us that our website that used to be free is now $180.00 a year!  Our free website is now limited to 100 pages, and we already have 119 pages.  There is an option to upgrade to a paid website which would give us unlimited pages, which Deborah recalls as being about $30-50 a year when she first began using .wix to create websites, but now costs $30 a month.  Deborah recommended instead to split the website into 2 different sites--one with all the pages for our scrapbooks and the original one with most everything else.  This plan was approved and Deborah is in the process of doing this, and she states it will be easy to move between the 2 sites as she will just put a button on each one to let you open up the other site, so it will be easy to go back and forth between them.

Unfinished Business:  Parker’s Garden has a lot of passion plants that need to be thinned out.  Caladiums and black-eyed susans provided fall colors.  The fort has been completed.
New Business:  
Pam mentioned that there are new procedures to order plants at Mt. Airy. Previously they held a plant sale on the property.  Now you have to order online. Call her if you want further information.
Diana updated us on NCAGC.  There are online programs to benefit the CAR Scholarship fund.
The meeting ended at 2:00 o’clock

Iona Black
Secretary
